
Rear Axle Rebuild 
 
 When rebuilding a Model T rear axle, the outside rear axle bearings 
receive little attention.  The metal cups over the ends of the rear axle (which 
hold the felt seal or new neoprene seal) often become oversized after being 
removed or replaced a few times.  The solution to this problem is relatively 
simple:  slot the sides of the cup in four places with a hack saw (cut only 
about ½ inch into the cup) and use a strap type radiator hose clamp around 
the outside of the cup to hold it in place.  This allows the felt or neoprene 
seal to fit tighter and allows for easy removal when necessary. 
 
 Another rear axle task is filling the grease cups for the outside 
bearings, and then lubricating the bearings by screwing down the grease 
cups.  The solution to this messy job is quite simple.  Go to your local auto 
parts store and ask for replacement grease fittings with a 1/8 R pipe thread 
(this is the same thread size as the grease cup filling itself).  Take the base of 
the grease cup and thread the INSIDE of the grease cup base with a 1/8 R 
tap.  Then take the new grease fitting and screw it into the base of the old 
grease cup.  Screw the base of the grease cup into the axle housing, grease 
the bearing if necessary, and screw the grease cup lid onto the base.  What 
you have is an original-appearing grease cup with a modern grease fitting 
installed, which can be easily lubricated with a modern type of grease gun.  
The mess is over. 
 

Rear Axle Nut 
 

 One of the nuts that is tightened and removed most often, and one that 
is usually loose, is the rear axle nut.  The threads on this nut are usually 
worn, and with the wear on the threads of the axle, there can be quite a bit of 
“slop” between the two.  If you are fortunate enough to have accessory wire 
wheels on your car, another problem is trying to install the cotter pin in the 
axle and nut. 
 
 The solution is quite simple.  Instead of installing the old castellated 
nut, go to your auto supply store and purchase a modern, self-locking nut.  
Once this nut is tightened you do not need a cotter pin, it will be very 
difficult to remove, and the new threads on the nut provide enough bite to 
stay tight on the axle.  If you remove the nut more than once, I recommend 
you replace the nut. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


